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Affectionate and fraternal greet in Christ my beloved brothers. It is our wish that all are 

well, blessed and protected by our Heavenly Father. THE CHURCH IN MATURIN 

CENTRO: We thank God that the brothers are in good health and there have been no new 

cases of Covid 19 in the brotherhood, keeping the biosecurity measures. The brothers 

remain firm in their faith, strengthened in the Lord, facing the “country” situation through 

which Venezuela is passing at this time. Reactivation of home meetings. In a previous 

newsletter, I informed about the activation of this activity with the support and 

collaboration of the spouses Julio Vargas and Rosimar Macano, with personal participation 

and the use of their car. They are faithful Christians. middle school teachers, Rosimar is a 

math teacher and Julio is a sports teacher. Brother Julio is very active in the work of God, 

he is very intelligent and learns quickly, in addition to participating in the classes at the 

house meetings, he also participates by preaching to the church in the worship meetings. He 

has stated that if he had the possibility, he would start in the work of preaching the gospel 

full time, and his wife supports him. Effect of home study meetings. In this time of 

pandemic, when they have imposed on us a program of social control (7 + 7), a flexible 

week, in which we can meet publicly without restriction for worship, only keeping the 

biosecurity measures. And the following week, which is a radical quarantine, and we 

cannot meet publicly by decree of the national government; we have decided to hold home 

Bible classes with small groups. With this activity, the brothers take the opportunity to 

invite non-Christian neighbors and relatives. As a result of this activity, we have noticed 

enthusiasm and better spirit in the brotherhood, some non-Christian participants have 

shown interest in continuing to hear the word. So far this newsletter. I am very grateful, 

dear brothers and sisters, for communion with this servant, especially in this difficult time. 

Bible Class in La Línea, to the East of Maturín. 

Bible Class in Los Guaritos, to the South of Maturín 



We pray for each other so that God will protect us all. Let us particularly pray for non-

Christians who hear the gospel in home meetings. If God allows, it will be until the next 

edition, in the meantime, that God continues to bless and protect everyone richly, goodbye. 

In the love of Christ, 

 Antonio and family. 
 


